
 

February 7, 2023 Meeting 

 

Call to order       Carol Olszewski 

● Meeting was called to order at 7:01PM.     

Approval of Minutes                                         Lori Toth 

● Meeting notes from the January meeting are posted on the SMP website.  Meeting minutes 
were approved at this meeting. 

President’s Report      Carol Olszewski 

●  The nominating committee is in full swing. Lori Toth, Beth Roseman, and Debbie Klein 

will be working hard to fill positions. 

● We are looking for volunteers to help with the March Jazz Fest Fundraiser. This is going 

to be on 3/8/23 from 7:00-9:30pm. We need assistance with finishing to put raffle 

baskets together. If you are interested in helping please contact Carol Olszewski or 

Christa Bomeli.  

● Band Camp will  Sunday 7/23/23- Friday 7/28/23. We will be going to Mount Union 

College. Information hopefully will be sent out in the next month or so for families to 

begin planning. Cost will be in this packet.  

● Jody Halley is chairing the Scholarship, she has her readers. Applications are out for the 

scholarships so if you have seniors please encourage them to apply.  

● The Queen of hearts drawing at the Rollhouse is now supporting SMP. Thursdays are the 

drawing. Tickets are $2.00 per ticket and the drawing is at 9pm each Thursday. 

 

Vice President of Purchasing     Leslie Perlberg and Debra Brandt 

● Water will be provided to MIM Invitational. 



Vice President of Communication    Beth Roseman 

●  No report 

Vice President Fundraising     Christa Bomeli 

● Jazz Fest needs volunteers. Some help would be things like filling out requests on websites, 
donations of items, people to pick things up that are donated, gift certificates and tickets to 
events are always good items to donate. We will have raffle baskets online.  
 

Treasurer’s Report      Nitin Yoshi 

● No report 

Band Representative      Debbie Klein 

● No report 

Orchestra Representative     Gloria Liu 
● No report 

 
Choir Representative                                               Dana Lewis  

● Mim is in the heat of competition. They placed 4th at the Findlay Fest Showchoir Invitational.  
They will participate 2/18/23 at Medina, 2/25/23 at Twinsburg and 3/4/23 at Solon and 3/11/23 
at Marysville. 

● Choirs are all hard at work. Concert for High School is 2/28/23 7pm. 
● A cappella Choir is preparing 3 amazing selections all of which have been adapted from SATB to 

SSAB. We are lacking tenors. 
● Comettes and Troubadours continue to grow showing kids ARE very interested in 4 part 

barbershop harmonies. 
● Madrigals will join forces with jazz band for the Winter Concert. One song is an original from 

Mark Mauldin. Mr. Lewis arranged the vocals and Mark Mauldin wrote the music, lyrics and 
arranged the band chart.  
 

Starlette Representative       
● No Report      Betsy Pehak 

 
Director Reports 

Orchard:  
a. Band     Trent Siebert 

5th and 6th grade concerts were successful. 
End of May is the ice cream social and the next concert. 

b.  Choir     Heather Kleman 
No report 

c.  Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 
 Concert went well. 
 
Middle School:   

a. Choir     Stephanie Bettinger 
            -No Report 

d. Band     Rob Luce  
            Next concert is 5/2/23.  



 
            -Jazz Bands are in full swing. The play at the Jazz Fest at the High Shool in  

early March.  
       e.   Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 

- Concert went well. Orchestras are playing on 2/14/23.  
 

  
 

High School   
e. Starlettes    Kelly Wilson 

i. No report 
f. Choir     Gary Lewis  

i. No report 
g. Band     Mark Mauldin 

i. 2/16/23 Concert7pm 
h. Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 

- Ohio Music Educators has a Lakewood Contest we are going. We have 
not participated since 2021. Symphonium will perform 

                                       
Committee Reports: 
No Reports 
 
New Business:  

Nothing 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:32pm 
Next meeting is 3/7/23 7:00pm 
 
 


